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December 2, 2011 
 
Betty McCauley, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 

 
 
 
 

RE: In the Matter of the Complaint of American Broadband and Telecommunications Company vs. 
Verizon North, Inc., PUCO Case No. 10-533-TP-CSS 
 

Dear Ms. McCauley: 
 
At the request of Attorney Examiner Agranoff, the Complainant and Respondent jointly file this update as 
to the status of the above-referenced proceeding.  The parties have been exchanging various documents 
and actively engaging in settlement discussions.  On November 9th, Frontier representatives from 
Minnesota, Indiana, and Ohio met with representatives from American Broadband to continue their 
efforts to resolve the dispute.  The parties are cooperating with one another and believe they are making 
progress toward reaching a settlement. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
  
Very truly yours, 
 
 
/s/ Carolyn S. Flahive 
Attorney for Frontier North Inc. 
 
  
cc: Jay Agranoff, Attorney Examiner 
 Dan Fullin, Attorney Examiner 
 David A. Ferris, Attorney for American Broadband and Telecommunications Company 
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